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My Official visitations to all the clubs have been completed and I am now 

revisiting the clubs to celebrate a charter anniversary or to induct new members.  

The energy present is strong. 

Thank you to all members of the cabinet who have tirelessly traveled with me 

this year. Thank you CS Gail Krebs, CT Richard Gackenbach, AA Ron Pierson, 

FVDG Charles Taylor and SVDG John Burris. A special thank you, also, to my wife 

and Partner in Service, First Lady Gail. 

The wonderful Delaware Lions Foundation breakfast was held on February 18th 

at the Rookery North. It was organized by PCC Don Lecates and PCS BJ Ryder. 

We heard an inspirational testimonial from a family and their daughter that are 

being helped by the foundation with special communication technology. 

The Mid-Winter Social held in Felton on March 4th was fun and well attended. 

Thank you to the Co-Chairs PCC Don Lecates and PCS Carol Lecates for a great 

evening of food and entertainment. 

The LVRF breakfast on March 11th chaired by Lion Mel Nace was a huge 

success. We heard informative comments from Dr. Dagnelie and an 

inspirational testimonial from Louie Konstantopoulus. Thank you again for the 

many club and personal donations to LVRF. 

The district bowling tournament was held in Milford on Sunday, March 12th. The 

bowlers and the people there to just cheer had a great time. Thank you to Lion 

Barry Munoz for organizing this event. 

In closing I want to remind everyone the 4th Cabinet Meeting will be held April 

2nd  at the Modern Maturity Center and a membership summit is being held in 

Maryland on March 25. Both of these events are listed in this newsletter. The 

22D District membership is at +26 members. Thank you and continue to ASK 

ONE. Our ability to serve is growing  stronger. 

Believe in the Power of Service 

DG Glenn 



 

 

Moving Forward to Score                                                

 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 
 

 

On Saturday, February 18, we had our DLF breakfast. There was a nice turn out for this event. The 

speaker had an inspirational message discussing a machine that enables a young girl to communicate more 

effectively with others. 

 

The last of the club visitations for the cabinet took place at Claymont. We had generous attendance and 

participation. DG Glenn was honored by his home club. 

 

On February 24 and 25, all FVDG, SVDG and Candidates attended District Governor’s Elect School for 

instruction of our duties and expectations once elected. This was held before the 22-B Social for DG Ben 

Cassell. It was a great time being among friends from the Multiple 22 District. 

 

The Mid-Winter Social was held on March 4, to honor our District Governor Glenn. The food was           

delicious and abundant. The entertainment was eventful when the Cabinet had to get up and dance. 

 

On March 11, the LVRF breakfast was held at the Modern Maturity Center in Dover. The speaker was     

extremely informative discussing new options for vision. If you missed this event, you missed out on a lot 

of important information. 

 

The bowling event took place on March 12. It was a fun recreational event. I’m not a good bowler, but I 

had a blast still. Great job by all who participated! 

 

Don’t forget that we have a Membership Meeting in Sudlersville, MD on March 25th. Please try to attend 

to see how we can make 22-D and 22-B even more impressive districts. Please be willing to share ways 

that you believe would aid us in obtaining new members and retaining them. 

 

Leader Dog North will be held on March 27th. I hope many will attend this great experience with a talented 

speaker. Leader Dog South will be held on March 28th; please try to attend if you are able to do so. 
 

 

Blessings to you for believing in “service,” 
  
FVDG Charles Taylor 
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First Vice District Governor 

POWER OF SERVICE 

 

 

Walk the World with LCIF 

LCIF is proud to partner with Johnson & Johnson Vision Care Companies to provide Sight for 

Kids. Now, you can walk or run to raise money for Sight for Kids wherever you are in the world. 

Simply download the Charity Miles app on your smartphone, select “Sight for Kids,” and take a 

walk! LCIF will receive a donation for every mile logged. Supporting this vital initiative has never 

been easier! To date, Lions have raised more than US$6,000 just by walking! 

http://www.lcif.org/EN/our-work/sight/sight-for-kids.php
http://www.lcif.org/EN/our-work/sight/sight-for-kids.php
http://charitymiles.org/


 

 

Having the Courage 

Greetings Fellow Lions, 

 

This year has whizzed right by me and the end is upon us.  But year to date, the district is up in 

membership, conducting great projects and raising money for all. 
 

Almost every club within the district has inducted at least one new member; which in turn has 

grown the district to be even stronger then what it has been in the past. The great part of this is 

that many of the new members are younger people.   As DG Glenn has stated with every new 

member that club is able to bring in, the club is able to serve at least 50 more people within that             

community.  Please keep this momentum going and before long the district will be well above 

1300 members. 
 

As I read the newsletters and reports from the different clubs, I know the district is out and about 

all the time.  We are serving the communities up and down the state of Delaware with a force 

that can’t be stopped.  The projects that are being done have helped many people that are in need 

in one way or another.  It fills my heart with joy knowing that the Lions of Delaware are a        

shining star in their communities. 
 

The amounts of money being raised for the many needs or projects are way beyond anything I 

could have imagined.  This goes to show that, “Where there is a need, there is a Lion”.  The 

monies being collected have helped many people and I would like to say THANK YOU. 
 

So, as we all can see, it is a great day to be a Lion and we serve with pride.  Always climbing 

new mountains and bringing people along for that great climb to the top.  

 Once you get to the top of the mountain shout it out that you’re proud to be a 

Lion. 

 

SVDG John Burris 
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Second Vice District Governor 

POWER OF SERVICE 

 

Dear Lions Family, 

We would like to thank all of you for your phone calls, cards, flowers, visits and 
donations to Special Olympics in memory of our daughter and granddaughter 
Lisa. Thank you for being the wind beneath our wings at this very sad time for 
our family. 

Sandy and Barbara Spence 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones 
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The annual DLF Breakfast was held on February 18th with about 100 people in attendance. Lyndsey 

Warnick, (recipient of an augmentative communication device purchased by Dover Lions and DLF) 

and her parents, Robin and Allan Warnick attended, and spoke about how using this machine has 

impacted Lyndsey’s life. Lions Joyce Damask, Warren Fariess, Maureen Yocum, Sherry Clark, Donna 

Salerno, and Cheri Bragg received Fellowship recognitions that morning. Club donations for the day 

totaled $12,000! Ron Pierson of the Claymont Club won the 50/50 drawing. 



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones  and Bob Daniels 
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     The Mid Winter Social, Co-Chaired by  

            Lions Carol & Don LeCates, (right) to 

            honor DG Glenn & First Lady Gail, (left)  

           was held on March 4th at  Felton Firehall.  

           About 130 guests were entertained  by 

         the Humanaires, and  Cabinet  members 

     performing the YMCA song.  

A silent auction was held and door prizes  were given out throughout the evening.  The 50/50 was won by 

Lion Cathy Draper of Frederica Spring Creek Lions, and a portion was donated back. A great meal and a 

fun time was had by all who attended. 

Humanaires 
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017 

 

22 – D Cabinet Meeting 

April 2, 2017 (4th)               Modern Maturity Center                       Dover  1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

District C                                Waldorf, MD                                       April 22, 2017                                         

 

District 22 – D Events  

    

DLF Board Meeting                   March 21, 2017                             Fraizers, Dover 

Leader Dog – North                  March 27, 2017               Waterfall, Claymont 

Leader Dog – South                  March 28, 2017      Carlisle Fire Hall, Milford 

Delaware State Lions Day         TBA  

Fourth Cabinet Meeting            April 2, 2017                                  MMC, Dover 

22-C Social                                 April 22, 2017                               Waldorf, MD 

DLF Walk                                    April 23, 2017                Rehoboth Beach 

MD22 Convention                     May 15-18, 2017                           Gettysburg, PA 

DLF Board Meeting                   May 25, 2017                Fraizers, Dover 

Memorial Day Parade               May 30, 2017                                 Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games          June 9 & 10, 2017       U of D   

Blue/Gold Football Game         June 17, 2017       U of D   

LCI Convention                          June 30-July 4, 2017                      Chicago, IL   

Dear Lions, 

What seemed like routine flood warnings to the community of Rapid City, South Dakota, USA, soon turned into 
ravaging floods that took the lives of more than 200 people, left more than 5,000 people homeless, and created 
more than US$100 million in property damage. Local Lions did what would soon become our legacy, being among 
the first to arrive with relief. This event also marked the first grant ever awarded by Lions Clubs International 
Foundation (LCIF), US$5,000 to help the community rebuild after the catastrophic floods. 

Since then, every day, LCIF works to fulfill its mission: "To support the efforts of Lions clubs and partners in 
serving communities locally and globally, giving hope and impacting lives through humanitarian service projects 
and grants." Serving alongside many dedicated Lions, LCIF has made a significant impact on the world. In fact, I 
am proud to announce LCIF has awarded more than 13,000 grants totaling over US$1 billion since being 
founded in 1968.  

We reached this milestone through our continuous efforts to support Lion-led initiatives in the areas of sight, 
youth, disaster relief, and other humanitarian initiatives. Every day, Lions are working to make a difference. 
Whether you are helping a grandparent see their grandchild for the first time, educating school children in your 
town, cleaning up a community after a flood, or working to end measles, you are making this world a better place. 
 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada  
Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation  



 

 

Pictures  courtesy of 

 Bob Jones 
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About 70 people attended the LVRF Breakfast held on March 11th at MMC in Dover.  

Lion Dr. Gislin Dagnelie, guest speaker, spoke about the strides that have been made in 

Retinal implants to allow limited vision qualities such as light and moving objects in patients 

with retinitis pigmentosa. “You don’t turn the system on and then everything is visible, but 

after intensive rehabilitation and practice, patients learn to understand what they are 

seeing”, stated Dr. Dagnelie. ‘Louie’ Konstantopoulus has had the surgery and spoke about 

the effects it had on his life. 

Donations in the amount of over $9,000 were received from clubs. PDG Karl Gude of Lord 

Baltimore Club won the 50/50 and returned  half to LVRF. 

Dr. Dagnelie Louie 
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District 22D Bowling took place on March 

12th at Milford Bowling Lanes with 

about 80 bowlers representing 

numerous Lions Clubs. DG Glenn rolled 

the first ball to signify the beginning 

of the games. Door prizes were 

awarded and a 50/50 was held too. 

Pictures  courtesy of 

 Bob Jones & Ralph Schieferstein 
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David Freeman                    Sponsor: James Baaden                 Camden Wyoming Lions Club 

Franklin Sumpter                Sponsor: Gary Pippin                      Camden Wyoming Lions Club 

Jamie Alfonsi                      Sponsor: Richard Gackenba           Claymont Lions Club 

Theresa E. Bur                    Sponsor: Kendall Chew                   Claymont Lions Club 

Daniel Elkins                        Sponsor: Thomas Mcdonough         Claymont Lions Club 

Lori Martin                          Sponsor: Lorraine Santow              Claymont Lions Club 

Michael Martin                    Sponsor: Lorraine Santow              Claymont Lions Club 

Andrew Shackelford           Sponsor: John Keim                        Claymont Lions Club 

Susan Strawbridge              Sponsor: Kendall Chew                   Claymont Lions Club 

Joseph F. Wisniewski           Sponsor: Kendall Chew                   Claymont Lions Club 

Patricia Anderson                Sponsor: Kristin Anderson              Delaware City Lions Club 

Amber Kirby                        Sponsor: Nicole Bendler                 Delaware City Lions Club 

Donna Phillips                       Sponsor: Tammy  Poppe                  Delaware City Lions Club 

Katherine Poppe                   Sponsor: Tammy Poppe                   Delaware City Lions Club 

Debra Watson                      Sponsor: Tammy Poppe                   Delaware City Lions Club 

James Watson                      Sponsor: Charles Neel                    Delaware City Lions Club 

Kay Miller                             Sponsor: Scott Joseph                   Dewey Beach Lions Club 

Kenneth Miller                      Sponsor: Scott Joseph                   Dewey Beach Lions Club 

Aivars Krasts                       Sponsor:  H Edward Short               Glasgow Lions Club 

Robert Chalmers III            Sponsor:  M Charles Taylor             Harrington Lions Club 

Teresa Dixon                        Sponsor: M Charles Taylor              Harrington Lions Club 

Crystal Johnson                    Sponsor: Bonnie Melvin                    Harrington Lions Club 

Mark Johnson                       Sponsor: Bonnie Melvin                    Harrington Lions Club 

Guy Melvin                            Sponsor: M Charles Taylor               Harrington Lions Club 

Bette Macintire                    Sponsor: Richard Sharp                   Lewes Lions Club 

Beverly J Reynolds               Sponsor: Myra Craig                         Milford Lions Club 

David Reynolds                     Sponsor: Robert Voshell                   Milford Lions Club 

Randalph Brown                    Sponsor:: B Marshall Reynolds          Milton Lions Club 

 

                                                   28 New Members ! 

  WELCOME 



 

 

DG Visitation to Pike cCeek Hockessin 

February 20 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones  
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DG Visitation to  Glasgow 

February 21 



 

 

Obituaries 
 

 Lion Bruce Schoonover of Fenwick Island Lions Club passed away on February 17,2017. 

 Lion Joseph Diehl of Fenwick Island Lions Club passed away on March 2,2017. 
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Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones  

DG Visitation to Claymont 

February 22 



 

 

Glasgow Lions 

 

Lions Lucille and Ed Short were recently surprised with the presentation of a new Lions commemorative 

coin to each in recognition of their efforts this year on several of our club projects. 

We have another Texas Roadhouse fundraiser for April 25. (See ad on pg. 27) 

We have scheduled our annual visit to the Blue Rocks for Friday, June 9, 2017.     

Claymont Lions 
 

 

New member, Lion Jamie Alfonsi, pictured at right, was inducted into our club on February 

22 by District Governor Glenn at the Cabinet’s official visitation. We now have 82            

members. 

852 Pancake meals were served at our Winter Pancake Day, held on Saturday, February 

25 at the Claymont Fire Hall. Income totaled more than $1,200 from the $1.00 meals 

priced to honor the One Hundredth Anniversary of the founding of Lions International. 38 

Lions and a few non-Lions participated in the five-hour activity.  

Other club projects include a third Pancake Day scheduled for Saturday, April 1, 2017 at 

the Brandywine Hundred Fire Hall and Spring White Cane Days scheduled for April 27th 

through 30th. 

 

Lewes Lions 
 

The Lewes Lions Club welcomed Bette Macintire as a new member of our 

Club. Club president, Tom Engel, performed the ceremony installing her into 

the club. Pictured, left to right are, Lion Bette, KL Tom and  Sponsor, Lloyd 

Schmitz.. 
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Harrington  Lions 

 
 

The club had a great time at our annual Auction on Feb 4. We 

made over $3000. Lots of Items were donated. 

We will be adopting a highway and will need volunteers to help 

with this project. We are planning our first Road Clean-up on 

Earth Day, April 22,  in Harrington. 

We installed  new members, pictured from left are:         

Crystal & Mark Johnson , 1VDG Charles Taylor, Robert Chalmers and Lion Buddy Downs.                                                                                         

Club Happenings 
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Milton Lions 
 

In February, we welcomed another new member, Lion Randy Brown who was sponsored by Lion 

Marshall Reynolds. 

At our February dinner meeting, PID Ted Reiver spoke about Lions Youth Foundation of Multiple District 

22 and PCT Ann Reiver spoke about Special Olympics. 

Our Club will be working on two ramps in March.                                                                                           

We have received several applications for eye exams and glasses and a request for a hearing aid.                                                                                                                                                                  

Some of our Lions continue building our new Med Shack. 

Clayton Lions 
 

Seven of our members went to a fun night at the Mid-Winter Social. 

‘Sailor’ John Burris and the rest of the cabinet had fun being “The            

Village People”, as they acted the YMCA song. 

Two members attended the “B” Social at Grasonville, MD where the           

District Governors elect school was well done and the weather was warm 

until there was a thunderstorm complete with hail. 

Four of our members worked at the I Love Smyrna Day using a banner 

borrowed from LCI telling about the Peace Poster. 

We are holding a pancake breakfast on  March 25th. (See ad on pg 26) 

Club Happenings 

Midway Lions 
 

Our members were busy last month.  A ramp deck and railing were repaired, scholarship applications were 

handed out at two local high schools, eye screening training on equipment and procedures was done for a 

local club and two members and Lucy attended the Polar Bear Plunge, a Lions sponsored fundraiser. 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 
 

Tickets to our May 23rd Fashion Show at Baywood Greens Country Club are going fast.  $30 per person.     

Last date to reserve a ticket is April 15th if they are not already sold out. *Contact Info: Tel: 302-539-

7488; E: warnerin02@aol.com Don't hesitate to call if interested in attending. 

Our scholarship applications have been delivered to IRHS for all interested students to complete.  

ONGOING PROGRAMS:  Books for Children , School Supplies/Student Needs, Shoes for WaterStep,  

Feed My Sheep  and Animal Shelters. 

mailto:warnerin02@aol.com


 

 

Dover Lions 

 

We will have our first White Cane Day’s fundraiser at the West Dover           

Redner’s on March 24 to 26. The money that we collect, funds our eyeglass 

program. 

Our Speaker for March 20th dinner meeting will be from the Dover Air Force 

Base Civil Air Patrol. 

Lion Don Kirk received a plaque recognizing him for 55 years as a Lion in the 

Dover Lions Club. Lion Don is a past president and served as Club Treasurer 

for 37 years straight. Lion Don is always our top Chicken Fry Ticket seller.  

Wilmington Manor Lions 

 

Wilmington Manor’s Annual Anniversary Party was held on March 11th. 
Our club participated in the Centennial Service Challenge to fight 

hunger. (Picture on right) We collected can goods and non perishable 

food items for a local church with a food closet. The church serves 

about 100 families with food each week.  

Laurel Lioness 
 

On Charter Night at Laurel American Legion  on March 18th, beginning at 5:30 PM, we will be Celebrating 

our Charter Members and 41 years of service to the Laurel Community.  

The Miss/Little Miss Laurel contest is set for Fri., 4/7/17  at Laurel Middle High School at 7:00 p.m. We 

will be decorating during the school day on 4/7.  
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Club Happenings 

Camden–Wyoming Lions 

 

Camden-Wyoming Lions are announcing their 19th Dave Joyner Memorial Golf Tournament to be held on Saturday, June 

10th. (See ad on pg 28.) 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Delmar Lions 
 

Our 24th Annual Spring Golf Tournament will be here before you know it; April 14th.  Please see the             

invitation on pg 27 to join  in the FUN! 



 

 

Capitol City Lions 
 

The Capitol City Lions collected 453 pairs of glasses for recycling and 107 pairs of sunglasses.  We also 

collected 6 pounds of food for the food pantry. 

We completed two more visitations to Milford Lions Club the Delaware State University Campus Club Lions. 

We had four members attend the Zone meeting on 23 February.   

Three lions attend the DLF breakfast on 18 February. At this breakfast, Lion 

Warren  Fairess received a silver update to his James A. McCarty Fellow 

Award and Lion Joyce  Damask received a bronze Ralph N. Helm Fellow Award.   

Special Investigator Alan Rachko (on left in the picture), of the Delaware  

Department of Justice, Consumer Protection Unit visited our meeting in  

January.  He gave a very interesting and useful talk on scams, frauds, avoiding 

identify theft, and protecting Delaware's Seniors. 

Preschool Vision Screening Chairperson Lion Susan Griffith visited our meet-

ing on 15 February. She explained the importance and procedures of early 

screening to help prevent  future eye problems.   
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Club Happenings 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 

 

The ‘I Love to Read’ contest winners from East  are 

pictured here. One student in each classroom  is a 

winner and receives a book of their choosing from 

the Book Fair. 

We continue selling  50/25/25 Raffle tickets until 

April. Still time to purchase some if you have not! 

Our Centennial Project is to update and replace our 

Lions Club signs that are or will be posted in 

Frederica, near the school and Frederica Pizza. (One of them was knocked over during construction at 

south end of Frederica near route 1) We hope to have this completed in April. 

Our 25th Charter Party is coming quickly. (See invitation on pg 27) 

Laurel Lions 
 

Our club has given a Walmart certificate for food and clothing to a Laurel family that experienced a fire 

in their home and lost everything.  

Our Variety Show scheduled for March 23, 24 & 25th is on schedule and tickets are now on sale. (See ad 

on page 26) 

Laurel Leos provided babysitting services for Valentine’s Day. They are planning a Family Field Day for 

games. They also have a new member. 
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Club Happenings 

Lord Baltimore Lions 
 

 Recently, we welcomed 4 new members. We celebrated the 

efforts of 103 of our high achieving “A” students with par-

ties at Clayton and Lord Baltimore Elementary schools and 

our Scholarship Committee is providing the opportunity for 

high school students to compete for 3 available $1,500 

scholarships awarded by our club.  
 

In February we approved eyeglasses for 5 adults, served the 

hungry on Thursdays at Feed My Sheep and packed meals at 

the Delaware Food Bank. Requests for hospital equipment of all 

types continue to appear almost every day. During March, interested 

members will participate in grass planting at the beach followed by 

an environmental trail project day locally in April to support the “LCI 

Worldwide Week of Service to Save the Planet”. 

 

Wilmington Gateway Lions 
 

 

Some members attended the Third Cabinet Meeting held at 

the Modern Maturity Center in Dover on February 1st. 

We participated in the Day of Service held at the Sunday 

Breakfast Mission on February 20th, Presidents' Day. Food 

and toiletries were collected and packaged in totes for           

distribution to homeless families. 

Members shopped for a bookcase which will be donated to the 

Pal Center as a part of our Centennial Project. 

Several members attended the Claymont Club's Pancake Feast 

in celebration of 100 years of Lionism. 

Our next Pancake Breakfast will be held on Saturday, April 8th, at the Wilmington PAL Center, 37th and 

Market Streets in Wilmington.  (See ad on pg.27) 

Rehoboth Lions 
 

Preschool Vision Screening was completed on March 14 and 15 at the Methodist Church Preschool on Glade 

Road. Telemon Head Start on Martins Farm Road, Milton  will be done on April 11 and Beach Babies on 

Route 1, Lewes on April 18 and 19. Then on May 11 we will screen eyes at the Cape Henlopen Senior Center.  
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Club Happenings 

Brookside Lions 
 

Brookside Lions were recognized by the Dhaka Dhanmondi Lions Club of Dahaka, Bangladesh along with the 

Delaware Lions Sight Team for their donations of sunglasses for the needy.   

The community has been helping us stock our food pantry with donations to help those in need.  We          

continue to help Al O'Neill with donations of items for help with the Appalachia Project.  We are still  

parking cars at the University of Delaware events as a fund raiser. 

Our board members voted to send our final payment to Leader Dog for our pledge for the kennel project. 

Looking forward to the Leader Dog Dinner. 

HAPPY SPRING!!!!!  

Milford Lions 

 

 Saturday, March 4th, the Milford Club held their annual Spaghetti Dinner.  In addition to the day being 

full of fun, fellowship, and hard work, the community support made this a            

successful fundraiser.   

Also during February and 

March our club has welcomed 

3 new members, l to r; Lions 

Ken Brown  and  Dave  &  Bev            

Reynolds.  They got  right into 

the mix by working at the             

Spaghetti Dinner.   

 On March 31 and April 1st, 

we will hold a Food Drive at Redners. 
 

POWER OF SERVICE 
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NOTICE : 

If you have a uniform vest or hat, you will NOT be using, that you will loan to someone 

to wear in the Chicago International Parade, please contact  Lion Delores Springer @ 

302-684-5452  or springer224@comcast.net. 

DLF 

 

DLF Walk for Sight is scheduled for April 23 at 1:30 and is again co-sponsored by the Delaware 

Eye Institute. This Fundraiser is held at Grove Park in Rehoboth Beach. Registration begins at 

12:30 and cost is $25. 

Delaware Division for the Visually Impaired  
  

WILMINGTON (Feb. 22, 2017) The Delaware Division for the Visually Impaired (DVI) 

partnered with the Wilmington Police Department earlier this month to provide visual 

impairment sensitivity training for almost 65 police officers at the Walnut Street precinct. 

With the success of the training, conducted by DVI certified orientation & mobility therapists 

Heather Dougherty and Maria Lepore-Stevens, additional training dates have been scheduled for 

March. 

2017 USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum 
Leadership with Imagination 

Service with Creativity 
September 21-23, 2017            Portland, Oregon 

The largest and best Lions Club Leadership training event in the world, the USA/Canada Lions 

Leadership Forum is for you!  With over 50 specific training sessions related to developing 

quality Lions Clubs, thousands of Lions Leaders share their experiences. 
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ENVIRONMENTAL NEWS 

 

 

In last month’s District News Letter, I mentioned a couple of dates that Lion Clubs could use to 

get involved with Environmental projects.  The Coastal Grass Planting 

was held on March 18th and I hope some clubs participated. 

 

This year Lions Club International World Wide Week of Service to 

protect our planet, April 17th to 23rd, is fast approaching. 

PLAN – a project that impacts the environment in your community. 

PROMOTE – your project; publicize your event to showcase Lions 

making a difference in your community 

REPORT – your project, use the My LCI Service Activity Report to 

help reach new levels of service in our Centennial Service Challenge. 

 

Lions, keep doing the little things to help preserve our environment 

because together we can make a difference. 

 

Lion Jack Bauer 

District Environmental Chair 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

22D’s Annual Leadership/Officer Training School will be held on Saturday June 10, 2017 on the 

Campus of Delaware State University. More information will be sent closer to the event.   

LEBDV 

 

Each March we especially honor cornea donors who 

donate their corneas upon death.  Without their 

generosity,  cornea transplants would not be 

possible. Some cornea recipients celebrate 

#NationalEyeDonorMonth by writing thank you letters 

to their donor's family.  

ROAD CLEAN-UP  

TREE PLANTING 

http://lebdv.convio.net/site/R?i=sniMwwi9BBWNLQg2uFcJ1g


 

 

 

 

 

Worldwide Week of Service to Protect Our Planet 

A healthy planet starts with healthy communities. Join a special Worldwide Week of Service dedicated to 

protecting our planet and the environment by hosting a project in your community April 17-23. 

 

Centennial Commemorative Coin 

Get a special Centennial souvenir that will last forever—and support the life-changing work of LCIF. 

Each limited-edition commemorative coin features Lions founder Melvin Jones, and US$10 per coin is 

authorized as a donation to LCIF 
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MEMORIAL DAY PARADE 

 

Fellow Lions and Friends, 

  

The Lions of Maryland, Delaware, Virginia and the District of Columbia are again going to participate in the 

National Memorial Day Parade on Monday, May 29, 2017.   

This is our 100th Centennial and we want our participation to be at a maximum this year. The float will 

feature our anniversary and we plan to have with us on the float special Lion VIPs. 

We are seen by over 300,000 people lining the parade route which extends from 7th Street to 17th Street 

along Washington’s famous Constitution Avenue.  We are seen by millions on several cable networks and 

streaming on websites.  

Please join us on this great day! 
 

Yours in Service, 

Lion Bill Strauss 

Public Relations & Publicity Chair 
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 LIONS CENTENNIAL PUZZLE  

made by Lion Kathy Plumley, Lord Baltimore Lions Club.  

Try this to see how much YOU know about LIONS!  (Answers will be in next month’s Issue) 
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POWER OF SERVICE          Page  27 
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From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

Please send me your newsletters, pictures, announcements and   

articles for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th 

of each month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in 

the next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  
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We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

POWER OF SERVICE 

‘Many hands                    

make                                

light work’                   

John Heywood 


